
_g_

PRESIDENT'S MSSAGE:

From the Audubon Leader: " A CHEERFUL THOUGHT FOR THE HOLIDAYS: DON'T LET
THE ENERGY CRISIS GET YOU DOWN--THERE'S A LOT OF GOOD NEWS TO COUNTER THE BAD.
...Take highways and mass transit....In short, Americans are being forced to
face up to the need for conserving energy. ...We conservationists have a lot
going for us in 197%."

Our first program for the new year by our Audubon Camp of the West
scholarship recipients for 1972, Florence and Dave Cosby and for 1973, Bill
Downey, should be informative, educational and a fun meeting.

You will note changes in the field trip schedule. The Board decided at the
last meeting to delete the long trips due to the gasoline shortage. The shorter
trips are scheduled on Saturday and carpools will be encouraged.

Thanks to Auduboners and friends for their efforts in making the Santa
Barbara and Sespe Christmas Bird Counts a success. Both days were sunny with
clear skies. Special thanks to organizers and compilers, Sey Kinsell, Michael
Fishbein and Michael Goodwin---and Minna & Smitty Smith for refreshments after
the count at the museum. We owe thanks to the Forest Service personnel for their
cooperation on the Sespe count.

We comend Robert Lancaster, Forest Service Supervisor of the Los Padres
National Forest for his recommendation to the Departments of Agriculture and
Interior to continue limitations on oil and gas drilling in the Sespe Condor
Sanctuary. The Condors need as much protection from human activities as possible
in order to survive.‘

Congressman Charles Teague, who represented Ventura and Santa Barbara
Counties in the House of Representatives, died on New Year's Day at the age of
6#. His record was good on conservation and environmental issues, including
protection of the desert, the Santa Monica Mountains, the forests, and the Santa
Barbara Channel from overuse or commercial exploitation. He will be missed and
Auduboners should work to assure a worthy successor.

January 28th--Fifth anniversary of Oil well Blow-out in S.B. Channel.
Louise Lowry Davis Recreation Center, 1232 De la Vina at 8:00 m. Two speakers
on the Energy Crisis. Make reservations with GOO, Inc. 965-151$.

**‘Keeping Posted***

State:--AB 1254. Ventura-Los Angeles Mountains and Coastal Zone Act of 1973.
Safeguard 200,000 acres of remaining open land in the Santa Monica
Mountains. Next--State Senate.

--AB 594. Beverage Container Deposit. Assemblyman Edwin Z'Berg, Chmn.

Federal--Limit Oil development in SB Channel. Rep. Patsy Mink.
--S 2062. Nonreturnable Beverage Container Prohibition Act of 1973.

Sen. Mark Hatfield.
--S. 399 Amendment to the Animal Welfare Act of 1970. To amend the

Fede ral law regulating the care and treatment of animals & to
broaden the categories of persons regulated under such law. To
assure birds in pet stores and zoos are protected. Increase
protection of all animals in transit.
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